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To further increase the rate of first call resolution, ITI continues to provide training for 
311 agents to increase their knowledge about specific departmental issues and new 
City policies and programs.  
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Agents have identified performance deficits to address. 
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The increased number of illegal dumping requests includes services initiated by the 
Department of Sanitation. 
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The increase in service time may have been related to staff not properly closing 

out cases when customers leave. 
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The One Stop Shop (OSS) is working to hire an additional cashier to reduce payment 
wait times.   
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July wait times were affected by the Bureau’s relocation to the One Stop Shop. 
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The average number of days to issue permits decreased following the June 
interruptions resulting from the relocation of the Taxicab Bureau to the One Stop 
Shop. 
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The decrease in operator/driver and tour guide permits in January through April was 
due to data entry errors.  The issue has since been resolved, and the numbers are 
expected to now level off. 
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The number of open complaints against operators/drivers increased due to an 
investigator vacancies.  The Bureau is hiring investigators. 

27 



28 



29 



30 



  

31 



The HDLC adjusted its staffing to dedicate a sole staff person to over-the-

counter permit applications, resulting in a substantial decrease in the average 
number of days to review staff approvable applications. 
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The HDLC has attained a high level of voluntary compliance by withholding permits 
from code violators. 
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